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CORRESPONDENCE.

D. Laing, 16/5 Tauss Place, Bruce, ACT 2617.

Please find enclosed cheque as a contribution towards the Courier. I very much enjoy reading the news of the 2/2nd even though some of it is sad these days. The bond formed is still very evident.

I recently delved into the archives of the War Memorial to find some photos relevant to my brother Mervyn Ryan. I finally purchased some of the Dili site where he was wounded. I also found photos of Bicycle Camp in Indonesia and Changi where he spent some time as a prisoner-of-war. The whole experience of the search was very moving for me.

You might like to let your readers who are on the Internet know that they can access the photos held by the War Memorial on www.australiansatwarfilmarchive.gov.au they can't print them off but can order them (at a price!). they can also access a Record of Service Certificate on www.ww2roll.gov.au that they can print.

When I tried to get a Record of Service Certificate for Mervyn I had to put in his 'army' birth date. I knew he put up his age, I thought by two years, but I couldn't find any information on him and certainly no Record of Service. Eventually I enlisted the help of a friend who is a military historian. He was successful. Mervyn had actually put his age up by three years! Searchers need to be aware of these possible problems. Keep up the good work.

Yours sincerely, Dawn Laing.

Editor's Note: Sometimes if you leave out the birth date altogether you will get everyone listed under that name! 

J. Smith, 6 King St, Shortland, NSW. Thanks for continuing to send the Courier. We all enjoy reading it. I am writing this for my grandmother, Joyce Smith, and sending along a donation to further the Courier. We would also like 3 fridge magnets.

Hope all and their families are well and we await the availability of the Unit book.

Joyce Smith & Chantal.

J. Steen, Thornlands, Qld.

I don’t know if I sent you a cheque yet, if not please find this one for $100 to do with as you see fit.

Beryl is okay now after her operation so she and I wish all members and their loved ones a very Happy Christmas and all they wish for in 2005.

Wishing you all the best, 

Regards Jack & Beryl Steen.

M. McKenzie, Eden Hill, WA.

Please find enclosed a cheque to share as you please between the Courier and the Trust Fund.

Thank you for the Courier, I appreciate being able to read news of the familiar names.

Also thank you both for the great work you do to keep it all together.

Wishing you all good health.

Regards, Mary McKenzie.

R. & H. Morris, Weston, Canberra.

Springtime in Canberra and what a beautiful welcome we were able to give visitors to Floriade. Warm sunshine, a gentle breeze, and 30,000 visitors on the first two days.

Thank you for the 'Courier', it is good to catch up with the news of our old friends but sad to see so many have passed on.

We see quite a lot of Joan Fenwick and keep in touch by phone. She has not been in the best of health during the winter but we hope the better weather will help her. We also keep in touch with Alan Luby and meet Erica and Fred Bagley at the shops regularly.

Ron is not very active, suffering from desert feet and legs. Enclosed you will find a cutting and picture from 'The Canberra Times' after Anzac Day. Ron was very proud as the Commandant at Duntroon supplied the transport especially for him, as the Commandos were the first in on D-Day.

Please give our regards to all those great people we shared our city with during the Canberra Safari. What a happy time we had!

God bless, Ron & Hazel Morris.

B. Devlin, Epping N.S.W.

It is 12 months since our last get together where we all had a marvellous time. Hope everybody is well and maybe will all meet again some day. As I was telling you My 2 grandchildren were competing in the FISAC World and Gold Coast International Rope Skipping Championships held at Tallebudgera Recreation Centre on the Gold Coast. I was amazed at the centre, the Queensland Government spent 2 ½ million dollars on renovations, finished two weeks before the championships. It is a credit to them, a terrific centre for the 650 young competitors. Accommodation was great with a terrific dining room. Aimee and Naomi stayed at the centre bit we travelled 1½ hours each way to the centre.

Aimee was very successful winning four gold medals and a bronze for the overall score in the Junior section against 13 countries - quite an achievement. Naomi did well but just missed out. Her section had high competition.

Having a quiet time at Christmas this year. Going to Brisbane to see son Gary and grandchildren next week. No holidays since W.A., would like to see you all again though so will take stock of my finances and keep my fingers crossed.

Spoke to Alan Luby after Edith passed away. I am unable to attend their Xmas get together as I am going to the War Widows Xmas Luncheon at the Wentworth Hotel in Sydney. We also have a nice time there as the hotel is grand and everything is a little special.

Hope you are well, looking forward to all the activities that are coming along.

Say hello to everybody for me and God bless, for now, Love Betty.

M. Monk, Poowong, Vic.

Time again for a letter to the Courier and to send Season Greetings to all. Every year seems to go faster than the last. We still have a very busy life, and are very thankful that we enjoy reasonably good health and are able to keep doing the things that we like. Don enjoys golf when weather permits and I am happy in my garden, judging at flower shows etc. 

We both have lots of family events to take part in. We now each have 4 great-grandchildren as well as our children and their families. Don has a grand-daughter being married this Saturday in Wagga, N.S.W. and on the 18th December I have a grandson being married here in Warragul. The reception is to be held in our local Poowong East Hall with local ladies doing the catering so I am sure it will be extra special. My newest Great-grandie was born on Armistice Day - a little girl, Ebony Jewell, a sister for Zali Rose. So with the twins Grace and Emily I have four little girls.

Don has two boys and two girls and a fifth one is due in January. The families are getting bigger but I guess that’s how it should be. Amy my youngest grandie was 18 in September and has completed her year 12 exams so is now awaiting results. She got her driver's license and has a nice little car.

Yesterday (23rd) we had a very enjoyable five hours at the Tooradin Sports Club when 15 2/2nd folk got together for our Christmas lunch. This was instigated by Bluey Bone and organised by him and Eddie Bourke. Those present were: - Bluey & Mary Bone, Eddie & Dorothy Bourke, Leith & Marge Cooper, Fred & Mavis Broadhurst, John & Shirley Southwell, Harry Botterill, Pat Petersen and her sister Miriam and Don Thomson and myself.

It was great to be greeted by Bluey with his usual happy smile. It was Mary's 21st (?) birthday and Dorothy had brought a cake along and we all sang Happy Birthday. Everyone agreed it was a good day and well worth repeating in the future.

Don and I brought Harry home with us and on Friday we are going to visit Fay Campbell at Benalla on our way north. Harry is going to spend the weekend with Arch & Dawn Claney in Wangaratta while we are at the wedding in Wagga.

As we are having Finlay's wedding a week before Christmas, I think with all the preparations beforehand, my Christmas mail will suffer so I hope you will all forgive me if I say "Happy Christmas" to all 2/2nd friends via the Courier. Don joins me with our very best wishes for 2005 too.

Donation for the Courier or whatever - keep up the good work Delys and Jack. The Courier is really wonderful.

 Love Margaret & Don.

E. Prior, Wantirna, Vic.

I am enclosing a $50 cheque for the Courier. Thank you for sending it to me.

Do hope you and yours are well . I hope all have a Happy & Healthy Christmas.

Yours sincerely, Elizabeth Prior.

T. Adams, Toowong, Qld.

I have been meaning to write for ages to enclose this cutting from the Qld. Commando News about Ron Morris and also to enclose this cheque but time is at a premium.

Haven't seen anybody for ages - talk on the phone - 'phone a friend' as I was told to do!! Spoke at length to Luby last week - he phoned me!

Xmas is just around the corner. We will be at home even though Paul & Co. want us to spend it with them at Maroochydore. We cannot move all the things I need for Iris to feel comfortable away from home.

The Courier is just wonderful, thank you both.

Do hope you are well, best wishes for Xmas and regards to one and all,

Basher.

                                     00000

